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Those George Washington Chapter Model A Members are at it again . . . for the 40

th
 time.  
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                   Dedicated to the restoration and preservation of Model A Fords for 50 years 



The                                               

   Ford     

                 Script   
Official publication of: 

 George Washington Chapter, Inc. 

of the Model A Ford Club of America 

and the Mount Vernon Region 

of the Model A Restorers Club 

3903 Old Lee Highway 

Fairfax, VA 22030 
 

Chapter meetings are held on the third Wednesday of every month at the American Legion Hall, 1355 Balls Hill 

Road, McLean, Virginia.  Social meeting begins at 7:30 p.m. and the business meeting starts at 7:45.  Members 

and guests are invited and encouraged to drive their antique cars to the meetings. 

 

Chapter members are encouraged to belong to both MAFCA and MARC national clubs.  

The chapter Web page on the Internet may be accessed by:   
 

www.gwcmodela.org 
Web Master: Greg Shepherd 

 
Board of DirectorsðOfficers  

 
President Charlene Beckner 703-791-3795 gbeckner@verizon.net 
Vice President 
  & Program Chairman Doug Tomb 703-241-4152 douglas.tomb@verizon.net 
Activities Chairman Clarice Shaw 703-503-5782 momsph8ton@verizon.net  
Editor Bill Sims 301-891-3616 billhsims@gmail.com 
Asst. Editor Doug Tomb 703-241-4152 douglas.tomb@verizon.net 
Secretary Chuck Kunstbeck 703-938-6653 ckunstbeck@verizon.net 
Membership Chairman Greg Shepherd  703-476-6496  shepman@gmail.com 
Treasurer Gil Beckner 703-791-3795 gbeckner@verizon.net 
Assistant Treasurer Woody Williams 703-858-1192 vamodela@verizon.net 
Annual Meet Chairman Bill Worsham 703-250-5474 billworsham@aol.com 
 

Board of DirectorsðMembers At Large 
 

Tool Chairman Benny Leonard 703-278-2994 ben5@cox.net 
Youth Development  Suzan O'Neale  540-748-0659 oneale31@gmail.com 
National Liaison  Howard Minners 301-530-1441 minndax@aol.com 
 
 
 
Copy for THE FORD SCRIPT should be e-mailed to the Assistant Editor to arrive by the Sunday prior to the first 
Wednesday of the month to: douglas.tomb@verizon.net 
 

Next Script deadline:  Sunday, July 28th  

(Submit all articles, columns, novels, photos, artwork and journals to Doug Tomb) 
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FROM THE QUAILôS PERSPECTIVE 

 
June 16th the weather was fabulous for our 40th Fatherôs Day Antique Car Show.  
We had a good turnout of Club members, spectators, antique cars, cars for sale 
in the car corral, and flea market vendors.  A huge thank you to all club member 
volunteers that helped make this a successful fundraiser.  Look for the 
Treasurerôs report on Sully further in the Script. 
 
Our 50th Club anniversary celebration on July 21 is quickly approaching.  The 

Board has planned an exciting event celebrating our Clubôs history and Club membersô 
participation making this a successful club for so many years.   
We now have over 60 members signed up so please donôt wait to make reservations and 
contact Charlene Beckner at gbeckner@verizon.net or 703-791-3795 as soon as practical. 
 
Website coordinator, Tom Frazier, has resigned.  I want to thank Tom for helping with the 
website over the last two years.  Greg Shepherd has volunteered to be the new Webmaster so 
be sure to visit the website http://gwcmodela.org/events.asp for new Sully updates.   
 
Wishing you safe and fun Model A driving times, 
 
Charlene Beckner 
President 
 
 
FROM THE EDITOR 
 
Well, it is that time of year again, time to get up and go.  So our Newsletter Editor got up and 
went.  He went somewhere, out there, somebody thought it was even Alaska!  You know, where 
everyone says they would like to go, if they were just retired, or on vacation, or had an extra 
week or two, or just decided to get away from it all. 
 
Well, just to show the rest of us how it is done, he is doing it.  I am sure there will be a full report 
when he gets back, with pictures, a travellog, the newspaper articles, the twitter feeds, and the 
video, with the highlights of the trip.  The magazine articles will come later. 
 
In the meantime, the rest of us will just have to content ourselves by driving our Model Aôs 
around here.  Sounds Good to me.  You donôt really have to have an excuse to drive your Model 
A.  You just have to do it.  How about a quick run to the grocery store to get that extra milk?  Or, 
how about driving the Model A to the movies on that summer evening?   Model Aôs have 
headlights, so why not?  Or even a drive on Sunday afternoon to Rock Creek Park, or some 
other destination, just for fun.  Take a picnic along, and a refreshing beverage.  These always 
help in case you happen to break down.  People will wonder why those old car buffs chose to 
picnic in the breakdown lane of the Beltway, but never mind them, they donôt have a Model A. 
 
Take advantage of the great weather while it lasts.  If you procrastinate, you will be finally ready 
to get around to it, and it will be February.  Then you will need a heater, and you will finally have 
that installed by . . . . .  next July. 
 
Keep those articles and pictures coming my way.  Bill wonôt be back until the end of August, so 
you will be hearing from me next month too.                                Thanks,     Doug Tomb. 
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FROM THE SMOKE FREE  FRONT DECK AT JAEGERS 
 
The meeting was called to order at 1:35 p.m. by Vice President 
Doug Tomb at The Jaegers Picnic.  Also in attendance were  
Benny Leonard, Clarice Shaw,  and Greg Shepherd. 
 
Doug Tomb provided an update on future meeting programs.  
July will be the outdoor flea market.  The August program will 
hopefully be a program on the history of rubber.  The Sept program will be Club History Night. 
 
Clarice Shaw reported on the plans for celebrating the 50th anniversary of the club at 
Washingtonôs Mount Vernon on Sunday, July 21st.  Sign up NOW! 
 
Greg Shepherd reported that a new member joined the club. 
 
Benny Leonard reported that Joe Thorpe was in Fairfax Hospital, and urged us all to send out 
best wishes.     
                                                                                        The meeting adjourned around 2:24 p.m. 
 

        Respectfully submitted,    
                                                                                                          Doug Tomb, Acting Secretary 
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THE GEORGE WASHINGTON CHAPTER 25 YEARS AGO 
 
In the "President's Corner"  President Peyton Randolph thanked everyone for 
their help in putting on a most successful Sully Plantation show, which had a 
record setting 400 cars plus attending, and a huge flea market and car corral 
turnout too.  
 
It was our 25th anniversary year!  Just as we are doing today for our 50th, 
special celebrations were in the offing.  A "pig picking" feast planned by an ad 
hoc committee headed by Bobby Harrington would turn out to be the real deal, 
starting with the actual pig.  Bobby had a huge cooker and monitored the process throughout 
the night.  In case you are thinking this was the precedent for our recent pork feast, it was not.  
The pig pick evolved into our annual picnic, less the pig. 
   
The first thing I saw when I opened the July 1988 Ford Script was a dreaded heavy black frame, 
surrounding the announcement that long time member Jack Knowles had passed on.  Jack had 
been involved in our club from the very early days, before we were the G W Chapter of 
MAFCA.  Our roots moniker was named "Model A Club of America", but the  name was given up 
when we became a chapter of MAFCA.   Jack's pride and joy was a '31 telephone installer's 
truck which he had restored and subsequently donated to the Smithsonian.  He was also well 
known for his Model A Victoria, which later passed through the hands of Dick Lebkicker, Dewey 
Burleigh, and possibly others before settling in in the garage of another current member. 
 
Saying that there had been little response so far, Tool Chairman Al Meeks bemoaned the fact 
that his appeal to members to come clean and turn in missing club tools, or tell where they 
were, had met with little success.  
 
The continuation of a 2 part article about the National Model A Meet which we chaired a decade 
earlier in '78 brought out the mind boggling problems and details that had to be dealt with.  A 
trophy supplier who fizzled at nearly the last minute,  the hundreds of inquiries that had to be 
handled by John and Ginny Dingle,  arrangements for shuttle busses,  side tours, and a myriad 
of things.  Amazingly it all fell together.  It seemed that club members were coming out of the 
woodwork to help.  When one area was lacking in help, someone would always step forward.  A 
tribute to our membership. 
 
Ominous question;  what do all the folks mentioned herein have in common besides being ones 
who were the backbone of the chapter?  Old timers in the chapter would know.  
 
So as to not end on a dour note, here, a witticism from the July '88 Script; 
 
      "The first rule of intelligent tinkering is to save all the pieces" 
                         
                                                                                                                  Dave Henderson 
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POST SULLY CLUB MEETING REPORT 
 
The post Sully June 19, 2013 GWC Club 
meeting was a welcome break for the 
members, and a refreshing change of 
pace. 
 
First, Bill Worsham reported that Sully had been very successful, and we had already received 
our first deposit, with more to come. We had 369 show cars and  22 in the car corral.  Jerry 
Olexson sold that VW camper for a fist full of cash, just as he was driving it out to go. 
The Sully management reported we had 3,100 attendees come through the gates. Bill said we 
had 1,200 attendees who arrived in old cars, for a grand total of just less than 5,000 attendees. 
There were also 74 Flea Market spaces sold this year.  The Snow Cone booth made $1,000 in 
profit, on sales of 800 snow cones and 400 bottles of water, thanks to Greg and his dedicated 
family members.  Woody handed Bill the judging results at  2:30 PM, the earliest ever.  
 
In other news, Greg Shepherd has taken over as the new Webmaster and he is already hard at 
it. (Notice the white, not gray, lettering now on the site - much easier to read).  
 
Gil reported on the Budget, with $17,703 in gross receipts, and $11,950 in expenses to date.  
 
Charlene reported on the GWC 50th Anniversary Luncheon to be held Sunday, July 21st at the 
Mount Vernon Inn, next to historic Mount Vernon.  Sign up now! 
  
Jim Gray gave a report on the E15 gasoline additive rally.  The science is garbled, but the 
effects of E15 on 2 stroke engines and Model A gas tanks with old coatings is clear ï bad news. 
 
New club members: Bob Hartig  (VP of the Potomac Classic Thunderbird Club), and James 
Colody (prospective member). 
The program for the evening was entitled, ñAlternative Hobbiesò.   Among the presenters were: 
Bruce Metcalf with his 1950 Vincent motorcycle, driven in from Berryville.  It's a screamer. 
Dick John's and his collection of antique and historic  wooden golf clubs and golf balls.  
Amazing!  Phil Roche's and his magnificent turned wood art. 
Reed Martin's table of antique musical instruments, toy boats, and small engines.  Wow! 
Bill Worsham's toy airplanes, and vintage tour guides and map collection.   
 
Who says that Model A buffs have only one interest?                                         Jim Gray.                                                                                                      
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MEMBERSHIP REPORT 
 
We have a new family to welcome this month:    Bob & Mercedes Hartig 
                                                                              6556 Old Dominion Dr. 
                                                                              McLean VA 22101 
                                                                              (H) 703-790-5565         potomacbird@aol.com 
 
They were so impressed by Sully this year (no surprise) that they decided to re-join.  I learned at 

the monthly meeting when Bob showed up, that he has a history with GWC dating back into 
the 1970's.  Please welcome them to the club and update your rosters with their information. 
As always, if you want an updated electronic PDF version, drop me a line and Iôll email it 
right out.  

                                                                                                -Membership Chair, Greg Shepherd 
SUNSHINE REPORT 
 

It came to my attention that club member Joe Thorpe suffered a stroke while golfing 

recently and as I write this, he is in the hospital recovering.  Please put him and his family 

in your thoughts and prayers for a full and speedy recovery.  

 

If you or someone you know wants to be mentioned to the club, please drop me or another 

club officer a quick note.  We need to stay in touch with and support our members when 

they need it, and our Sunshine Report gets the word out.   

                                                                                        -Membership Chair, Greg Shepherd 

 
 
 7      July 2013 

mailto:potomacbird@aol.com


Gray With An A;   A Banner Year at Sully! 

 

Sully Sunday! After another beautiful drive through Clifton, I arrived around 6:15 a.m., drove up onto the 

Mansionôs front lawn and parked. Then I hustled down to help Paul Gauthier and Karen Bush get the 

venders into their appointed spaces. A few moves were necessary because of a sloping spot here, and 

some rain-softened sod there, but we got folks situated and closed the gate at 9:15 a.m. 

 

It was literally a banner year this year; itôs our clubôs 50
th
 anniversary (thatôs the golden one, guys), and 

the 40
th
 anniversary of our car show (the 38

th
 at Sully). We also had a lot to commemorate, especially the 

tireless contributions and warm memories George Merkel left us with. 

 

I liked the way The Car Guy Chronicles story by Mike Matune put it: 

The George Washington Chapter of the Model A Club of America was the showôs sponsoring 

Club. Here, looking like a scene from The Untouchables, is a row of the Clubôs Model As. A 

special event pin celebrated the life of George Merkel, a longtime supporter of the show who, 

prior to his passing, could always be counted to be in attendance with his Model A Tudor.ò (M.M. 

ñMike Matuneò) 

http://www.carguychronicles.com/2013/06/classics-to-racecars-sully-historic.html 

 

   
(Photo by Chuck Kunstbeck)                (Photo by M.M. ñMikeò Matune) 

A Banner Year.      ñThe Untouchables.ò 
 

   
(Photo by Jim Gray)      (Photo by Clem Clement) 

       Shepman and crew sell 800 Snowcones!        Bill and crew park nearly 400 cars. 
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